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Traffic Regulation Order 2019
Proposed Prohibition of Waiting at Any Time Traffic Regulation Order:
Junction of Cimla Crescent with Chestnut Road and Holly Road, Cimla, 
Neath

Purpose of the Report:

To consider an objection received for the implementation of a proposed 
Prohibition of Waiting at Any Time Traffic Regulation Order on the junction of 
Cimla Crescent with Chestnut Road and Holly Road, Cimla, Neath following 
public consultation.    

Executive Summary:

The report outlines the proposed Traffic Regulation Order that was publicly 
advertised which has resulted in an objection being received.   

Background:

The Traffic Regulation Order is required to prohibit vehicles parking within 10 
metres of the junction in all directions and prohibit vehicles parking on the north 
side of Cimla Crescent between Cimla Road and Chestnut Road.  This will 
allow improved visibility for vehicles negotiating the cross-roads junction from 



all directions and thus improve road safety.  The proposed scheme is indicated 
in Appendix A. 

Financial Impacts:

The work will be funded by the Capital Works Programme. 

Integrated Impact Assessment:

A first stage Impact Assessment has been undertaken to assist the Council in 
discharging its legislative duties (under the Equality Act 2010, the Welsh 
Language Standards (No.1) Regulations 2015, the Well-being of Future 
Generations (Wales) Act 2015 and the Environment (Wales) Act 2016. 

The first stage assessment, attached at Appendix B, has indicated that a more 
in-depth assessment is not required.  A summary is included below:-

A full impact assessment is not required as the proposed Traffic Regulation 
Order provides an improved road safety benefit with negligible detriment to 
neighbouring properties. 

Valleys Communities Impacts: 

No implications.

Workforce Impacts:

No implications.

Legal Impacts:

The proposals were advertised for a 21-day period between 16th August and 
6th September 2019. 

Risk Management Impacts: 

No implications.



Consultation:

Following a three-week consultation exercise, one objection has been received 
expressing concern that the proposed Traffic Regulation Order would result in 
“parking issue at the corner of Cimla Road and Cimla Crescent would just move 
the problem further along the street”.  The objector attributes the problem with 
either staff or customers associated with “the stores on the main road” parking 
indiscriminately.

Recommendations:

That the objection is overruled and the proposed Prohibition of Waiting at Any 
Time Traffic Regulation Order at the junction of Cimla Crescent with Chestnut 
Road and Holly Road, Cimla, Neath be implemented as advertised with the 
objector informed of the decision. 

Reasons for Proposed Decision:

The objector would suffer little inconvenience as they have ample off-street 
parking with a long private driveway and a garage set well back.

Implementation of Decision:

The decision is proposed for implementation after the three day call-in period. 

Appendices:

Appendix A - Plan: Cimla Crescent, Cimla – Proposed Prohibition of Waiting 
Order

Appendix B – First Stage IIA

List of Background Papers:

None

Officer Contact:
Martin Brumby, Project Manager Highways - Engineering & Transport 
Tel. No: 01639 686013
Email: environment@npt.gov.uk 
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